
October 13, 1995 

 

 

 

 

Mr. David F. Powers 

374 Ridge Street 

Arlington, MA 02172-1730 

 

Dear Mr. Powers: 

 

I would like to thank you for taking the time to meet with me this week.  It was a pleasure to see you 

again and hear your interesting and vivid recollections of the years you spent with President Kennedy. 

 

On behalf of the Assassination Records Review Board, I would also like to take this opportunity to 

thank you for providing the Review Board with the negatives of the film frames from the movie 

which you took during the presidential motorcade in Dallas on November 22, 1963.  As previously 

discussed, these negatives constitute an important part of the assassination record and will become 

part of The President John F. Kennedy Assassination Record Collection at the National Archives. 

 

I would like to respectfully request that you consider whether or not there are other records of which 

you are aware that relate to the assassination and would be relevant to the work of the Review Board. 

 

Again, thank you for your time and invaluable contribution to the work of the Review Board and 

history.  I hope that we will have the opportunity to talk again in the future.  Please do not hesitate 

to contact me at (202) 724-0088, ext. 227. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq. 

Associate Director for Communications 


